
Johnstown Saddle Club September 11, 2023 Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm. 

Roll call of officers: All officers were present.  

Secretary’s report: August’s minutes were approved as read.   

Treasurer’s report – Royalty has $734.58 in their account after receiving .91 in interest.  We have a beginning 
balance of $4.374.83.  A total of $3,172 was deposited from events and we paid $200 to the judge, $367.50 for 
Royalty shirts and $63.03 for daily highpoint awards giving us an ending balance of $6,915.30.  We have 
$6.630.27 in Savings after receiving $8.16 in interest.     

Royalty report: Royalty reported that the last Gymkhana was a success. Royalty tryouts will be on October 1st at 
Hane’s arena.  Paige Petroco will judge the event.  It was reported that Amanda’s girls may be interested in 
running again. Tatum may also run.  

There will be a canned food drive at the next show benefiting the House of Neighborly Services.    

Gymkhana report:  Paige reported that the Gymkhana moved quickly and there were no issues reported.  Thanks 
to those that helped with announcing. 

Show report: The last show will be double judged. One judge is confirmed, and Amber is waiting for the second 
judge to confirm.  Since we have yet to run Trail, we would like to run Trail and Ranch Riding and drop Reining.  A 
motion was made, seconded and approved. The decision was made to just go with four shows this year instead of 
five due to the issue of weather and lining up another judge. 

Old Business:  Nothing to report. 

New Business: Discussion was about where to hold our events for 2024 and forward.  Thank you to Susan for 
hosting us all these past years. Places mentioned were The Ranch Complex, Blake Nelson’s in Longmont off I-25, 
Plainview Farms in Erie, and a place in Fort Collins. 

Blake’s has a place for food and porta potties, Lisa will reach out to him to see if it is a possibility.  Debbie 
mentioned that she would be willing to continue providing the food. 

Lisa would like to do a clinic with a 10-person max (younger early in the day and then a separate clinic for older 
individuals).  She will charge either $75 or $100 per person and is willing to do a kickback to the club. She is 
looking at either October and/or sometime in the spring. 

It was discussed where and what day to hold the Awards Banquet. Grace Place is the best venue, and we are 
looking at either November 19th or December 2nd. 

New Members: None. 

Member Time: Lisa asked about having the Leadline Gymkhana exhibitors doing an actual flag pattern.  This will 
be tabled until January. 

Bills to be paid: None. 
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The meeting was adjourned at 7:11 pm.


